

天后中英文幼稚園

ST049-2021/22

全港幼稚園暫停面授課堂安排及2月份通告

散放者:

因應 OMICRON 疫情來勢淘淘,傳播力強,社區仍存在隱形傳播鏈,近日甚至有幼童經家人感染確診個案,由於幼童自理能力較弱,為減低感染的風險,故教育局宣佈所有幼稚園及小學由1月14日(星期五)起暫停面授課堂及所有校內活動直至農曆新年假期。有關複課安排及詳情,請留意教育局之宣佈及本校校綱資訊。另請家長留意下列事項之安排及跟進:

- (一) 下列活動將會延期或取消, 敬請家長留意!
 - A) 1月21日(星期五)「賽馬會幼童健歯計劃」之牙齒檢查將會改期。
 - B) 1 月 24 日(星期一) 低班學生參觀陽光笑容樂園將會取消。
 - C) 1月29日(星期六)上學期家長日將會延期。
- (二)1月31日(星期一)至2月9日(星期三)為農曆新年假期,共放假10天。 2月10日(星期四)照常上課,請家長於假期內督促 責子尋完成假期作業。 放假期間除星期日及公眾假期外,本園照常辦公,辦公時間為:

星期一至星期五: 上午九時至下午四時正

星期六

: 上午九時至一時正

午腦休息

: 下午一時至二時正(為教職員工用膳時間)

*敬請留意,多謝合作!

- (三)2月14日(星期一)為下學期開課日。
- 備註:1)請於2月3日或以前辦足鉤款項存入銀行戶口,以便轉賬2月份學費、應 食費及校車費。若賣戶因存款不足,恐被銀行扣除手續費。

温馨提示:

在疫情停課期間,請家長加強防疫措施及留意子女的健康情況,若生病請盡供求醫。 應避免前往人多擠迫、空氣流遜欠佳的地方,並須保持均衡飲食、恆常運動及充足 休息以增強免疫力。

此致 貴家長





Regina Coeli Anglo-Chinese Kindergarten

ST049E-2021/22

All kindergartens in Hong Kong suspend face-to-face cl asses arrangements and notice in February

Dear Parents,

In response to Omicron strong spread of the epidemic, there is still an invisible chain of transmission in the community. In order to reduce the risk of infection, the Education Bureau announced that all kindergartens and primary schools will suspend face-to-face classes and all school activities from 14th January (Friday) until the Lunar New Year holiday. For class resumption arrangements and details, please visit the EDB announcement and webpage of our school. Parents please pay attention to the arrangement and follow-up of the following information and events for the month of February 2022:

1. The following activities will be postponed or cancelled, parents please pay attention!

a) Dental check-up of Jockey Club Children Oral Project held on 21st January 2022(Friday) will be re-scheduled.

b) The visit of the "Brighter Smiles Playland" on 24th January 2022(Monday) for K2

students will be cancelled.

c) The Parents Day (1st term) for the academic year 2021-2022 on 29th January 2022 (Saturday) will be re-scheduled.

2. Our Lunar New Year Holiday will be scheduled from 31st January 2022 (Monday) to 9th February 2022 (Wednesday), totally 10 days. Classes will resume normal on 10th February 2022 (Thursday). Parents are advised to monitor your children to complete the holiday exercise during the holiday. Our school will remain open during the holidays. Details of open bours are as below:

Monday - Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Saturday : 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. Lunch Hour: 1:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m.

The second semester will start on 14th February 2022 (Monday).

Remarks:

1) Please ensure that your bank account has sufficient funds for the school fees and school bus fare payment on or before 3rd February 2022. Otherwise, your bank will deduct a surcharge from your account.

Warm Reminder:

During the suspension of classes due to the epidemic, parents should strengthen preventive measures. If sick please seek medical attention. Avoid going to crowded or poorly ventilated public places; Maintain a balanced diet, exercise regularly, take adequate rest.

